Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: March 11, 2015

In attendance: Bruce DiBisceglie & Kevin Lanahan.
1. Communications
a. Feb ‘15 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes reviewed. Without quorum, no action was taken. 
i. Minutes and agendas posted to Mendham Borough website.
b. Meetings: 
i. Bruce attended Borough Council meeting on February 17
1. Dave Sharkey reported that all is going well. 
2. Booklet Update:

a. Bruce reported that the 2015 Recreational Booklet has been completed and sent to Hawk Graphics.
i. Bruce had completed updating the Booklet by Feb 20. The 2015 will have a larger Pastime Club presence to honor their Centennial. 

ii. Mendham Twp updates were received on Mar 2. As a result production is behind approximately one week. 

iii. Bruce (submitted all edits, receipt confirmed) is expecting a first draft from Hawk shortly.

iv. Bruce is hopeful we can reach our goal of the April 1 street date. 

3. Summer Updates:

a. Day Camp

i. Bruce has received over 100 applications for Day Camp employment. 
ii. Bruce will interview approx. 50 applicants daily (including Sat & Sun) Mar 26 and Apr 1.
iii. The on-line application process is being used successfully by a large majority of applicants. 

b. Concerts

i. As reported last month, all bands have been secured and contracts are being processed.

c. Movies

i. The committee voted on which movies to show. SpongeBob and Lego tied with 40% of the votes. The next closest was Little Giants which will be a top consideration for 2016.
4. King-Devick Evaluation:

a. Joe Murphy submitted additional information from John Hanson. No action is expected to be taken by the MBRC. Mr. Hanson is hoping to increase awareness of the product.
5. Prior  Business: 

a. none.

6. New Business:   
a. Kevin and Bruce brainstormed ways to assist the Pastime Club with the Centennial Celebration. Use of the MBRC eBlast system is recommended as Bruce said the eBlast will now reach approx. 600 Borough residents. 
Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday, March 11th, 2015 at the Phoenix House
